Wellinaton North Power Inc.

290 Queen Street West, PO Box 359, Mount Forest, ON NOG 2L0

Phone: 519.323.1710 Fax: 519.323.2425 E-mail: wnp@wellingtonnorthpower.com
www.wellingionnorthpower.com

September 27, 2011

Ontario Energy Board

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary
P.O. Box 2319, 27" Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Wellington North Power Inc. — Further Delay in Filing
2012 Cost of Service Application EB-2011-0249

On August 15, 2011 Wellington North Power Inc. filed a letter with the Board regarding the
delay in filing the company’s 2012 Cost of Service Application. The company expected to
file the Application by September 30, 2011.

Unfortunately, due to circumstances beyond our control, there will be a further delay in the
filing of the company’s 2012 Cost of Service Rate Application. Loss of key financial staff,
advertising and screening of new candidate has taken longer than expected. The process
has now been completed, however, we do not expect to have the position filled for at least
another two weeks and possibly three weeks.

The company will make every possible effort to file the 2012 Cost of Service application as
soon as possible.

If the Board has questions or concerns regarding this matter please contact
jrosebrugh@wellingtonnarthpower.com or call 519-323-1710.

Yours truly,
S

{fvd(ﬁfﬁ?\ oaeitses
P ré
{ { {

“Judy Rosebrugh President & CEO

Wellington North Power Inc.

290 Queen Street West, P.O. Box 359
Mount Forest, ON NOG 2L0

Phone: 519-323-1710

Fax: 519-323-2425



